NBAAA Meeting Minutes

September 27, 2009
Meeting Attendance:  Jeff Henderson, Dennis Hensch, Cris Anderson, Jeff Sampson, John Pilz, John White, Tom Bauer, Mike Klun, and Paul Peltier
Next Meeting:  The next meeting for the NBAAA board will be on Sunday 10/11/2009 at “The Villages of North Branch” on the 3rd floor meeting room starting at 6:30 pm.

Treasure’s report was read and accepted.

NBAAA Notes:  Jeff Henderson assured the people at this meeting that the goal of NBAAA is not to tell groups how to coach or teach, we want to form organizations for each of our sports programs.  Jeff also talked about the comments in the Chisago newspaper regarding Middle school sports in North Branch.  The NBAAA wants to work with the different North Branch school sports programs to create better options for North Branch youth sports. 
NBAAA Web site:  Jeff Henderson reviewed the new web site with everyone at the meeting.  He reviewed the login process and how to create both private and public pages.  We also looked at how simple it is for individual coaches to limit information they place on the web page for only their team to share.  We currently have links to Community Ed and hope to build links to other school programs soon.  Jeff encouraged the Football and Baseball groups to start using the Web site to provide parents information about their programs.
Baseball:  Tom Bauer, the new directory of North Branch Recreation baseball, let us know that they are working with their volunteers to organize equipment and uniforms.  They are trying to determine what they will need for the upcoming year.  At this time, they have no meetings planned.  John Pilz said that Traveling Baseball would not have a meeting until 11/19 at “The Villages of North Branch” on the first floor in the Chapel meeting room starting at 7:00 pm.
Football:  Mike stated that the football season is in full swing.  The programs for football include grades 4-8 and they are playing every week.  They are currently in the North Suburban league and enjoying the competition.  Dennis discussed the school’s commitment to their football program.  He questioned their commitment to a football program because it lasted 5 weeks and it should take 3-4 weeks just for training.  However, there appear to be more kids involved with football this year than in previous years.  Paul felt that we have good participation with kids in the younger age levels.
Basketball:  Dennis let us know that they have coaches for every team at every level.  Basketball is not interested in forming a committee at this time.  We may be able to successfully address organizing this group again in the spring.  Dennis was concerned about the middle school gyms not being available for these basketball groups to practice.  Once Middle school construction is complete, this will no longer be an issue.
Hockey:  Jeff Henderson stated that the Hockey tryouts were complete.  North Branch works with Cambridge-Isanti for its Hockey program.  Registration for Hockey is dropping both locally and at a state level because of the costs associated with Hockey programs.  Jeff indicated that the Stacy site would start construction as soon as this spring or next fall.  They are interested in creating 2 outside rinks with a warming house and parking.  This is the first of three phases to create interest in Hockey locally.
Soccer:  Dennis stated that the Soccer association has taken Micro soccer over from Community Ed.  Traveling Soccer is attempting to get more teams.  They currently have monthly meetings at the Library in North Branch.

